
Lostwithiel Town Team 
Tuesday, January 17, 2023 
A meeting of the Lostwithiel Town Team was held on Tuesday, January 17, 2023 at 7pm at 
Lostwithiel Library. 
Town Team members in attendance were: 
Chair Councillor Phil Wisdom 
Vice-Chair Sarah Preece (remotely for Item 1 only) 
Councillor Chrissie Anders 
Councillor David Guiterman 
John Scott 
Michelle Nineham 
Mark Pearson 
Rod Pomeroy 
 
Cornwall Councillor Colin Martin also attended for part of Item 1 and participated in the 
discussion. 
 
1. Sustainable Traffic and Travel Plan: the inception meeting with Matt McFeat of PJA Associates 
took place over Teams. Matt undertook to supply a copy of his slides to members. Areas discussed 
included scope, methodology, stakeholder consultation, schedule, obstacles (e.g. planned closure 
of Grenville Road during February and March). Transport sub-group to meet Matt and his 
colleagues on January 31 (provisional). Traffic survey (cameras/pneumatic loops) to commence 
February 6. 
 
MICHELLE TO ADD NOTES HERE.... 
 
2. Apologies were received from Julie Tamblin, Christine Walton and town clerk Sandra Harris. 
 
3. The minutes of the meeting held on December 13, 2022, having previously been circulated and 
taken as read. were approved. 
 
4. Town Team membership – to consider how to further promote the Town Team to increase 
membership. Suggestions were: 
a post on the Lost Voice FB page; 
an insertion in the newsletter (Phil to action due to imminent publication deadline, circulating 
draft via email to other TT members for comment/amendment and making reference to traffic 
surveys to increase awareness and encourage participation in the wider consulationprocess); 
posters on town noticeboards; 
contacting Scouts (King's Scouts - possible voluntary component) 
Duke of Edinburgh's Award participants (ditto - Michelle to contact schools) 
Young Farmers 
Rotary (Phil to email) 
Old Cornwall Society 
U3A 
Lost in Song (Michelle) 
LEAF (Mark) 
Foodshare (Phil) 
 



5. Items for the next agenda: Feedback on the face-to-face meeting with PJA on January 31; next 
steps with public consultation. 
 
The minutes were not signed due to the absence of Sandra Harris. 
 
The meeting closed at 8.51pm. 


